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SafeAvon project

A representative from ‘SafeAvon’ gave a presentation at the Parish 
Council meeting on 12th August 2024.

SafeAvon are a volunteer organisation testing and monitoring water 
quality in the local area in and around the Avon, from North Stratford to 
Tewkesbury. They sample water along this route and keen to enlist 
more volunteers

The group have asked that the parish council consider contributing to 
this work by buying a testing kit for volunteers to use. The council will 
consider this proposal at it’s September meeting.

We will also be considering inviting speakers from SafeAvon to a 
community meeting later in the year.

In the meantime if you want to get involved with monitoring our 
precious waterways you can find more information on SafeAvon here 
https://safeavon.org.uk/

More upgrades to the village hall

The gent’s toilets in Bredon village hall will be getting a face lift. The 
parish council agreed to replace the sinks and taps, make good the 
tiling and seal the flooring. This should make the sinks safer for 
children to use and bring the toilets up to a more acceptable standard.

Planning Applications

The Parish Council’s role is only 
advisory. For more details, please 
refer to www.wychavon.gov.uk.

For consideration by Wychavon:

W/24/01409/HP - 7 Pippins Road, 
Bredon, GL207NJ. Single storey 
front extension, to existing 
property and fenestration 
alterations. 
The PC has no objection, not aware of 

any planning grounds for refusal.

W/24/01460/HP - Bredon 
fields, Eckington road, Bredon, 
GL207HE. Installation of twin 
fan air Source Heat Pump.
The PC has no objection, not aware of 

any planning grounds for refusal.

Date of Next Meeting(s): 

Monthly Parish Council

Monday 9th September

and

Monday 14th October

takes place in Bredon Village Hall 

at 7pm.

Bredon and Bredon’s Norton Parish Council

Malthouse Lane

Permission has been granted by Worcestershire county council for the 
resurfacing of the footpath at Malthouse Lane, Bredon. 
This long awaited work is proposed to start on 30/10/24 and is due to 
finish on 1/11/24.
There will be some inconvenience while the work is being completed 
however, resurfacing this pedestrian section should render the 
pathway safer and give greater ease of access

Glebe Field wildflower update

On the weekend of the 21st and 22nd September 2024, we are extend-
ing the successful wildflower meadow to hopefully cover more of the 
field.
We are hiring a digger and dumper truck, which will be driven by qual-
ified volunteer drivers, so you may notice work being carried out over 
this weekend. 
Don't worry, they will just be removing the turf, and a few inches of 
topsoil so the ground is less fertile, giving the wildflower seeds the 
best chance of establishing in the soil.


